
MINUTES OF THE  

Florida Citrus Region Porsche Club of America 

Monthly Meeting 

Location: Porsche of Orlando 

August 5, 2013 

 

Officers Present: Steve Williamson, President; Lisa Lewis, Vice president, Lyn Perez, Secretary; 

Arden Griffith, Treasurer. Also present: 44 Members including 5 New Members – Steve 

Smitherman, Jim Peters, Dave Minichiello, Kai and Susanne Ringenson 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Williamson  

 

Arden Griffith gave the financial report.  The current bank balance stands at $88,078 of which 

$46,169 are funds for the PCA race expenses and $41,909 are FLCPCA funds. 

 

Steve Williamson reminded everyone of the need for interesting articles for the Spiel and in the 

absence of the Spiel editor, Travis Young, encouraged members to send their proposed articles 

to Travis.  

 

Steve Williamson gave the membership report in the absence of Bill Davis. Members stand at 

547, with 341 family members, 40 Affiliate members, 2 unidentified, for a total of 929 

members.  

 

In Mel Saiz absence Steve Williamson asked Lyn Perez to report on the FLCPCA web site and he 

reported that Mel was able to reinstate the ability for the web site to list classified 

advertisements. Please send an email to Mel or Lyn your classified ad information in the future. 

Ad will run until sold and we are notified or for a period of two months.   

 

Steve Williamson also reminded members of the active Facebook page the club maintains and 

that a number of people are making current posts of club events, activities, and other 

information of interest to club members. FLCPCA also has a twitter page. 

 

Old Business 

 

1) A DE Seminar has been scheduled with Ron Zitza and Greg Barrows presenting, for 

August 10th at 9:00 am till noon at Zotz Autowerks 6625 Edgewater Drive, Unit A, 

Orlando Florida 32810. The program is for new drivers to DE who wish to understand 

the basics in preparation for our October DE at Roebling Road Raceway.  Also, there 

will be a seminar for advanced drivers on advanced driving techniques and using data 

for driver improvement. Attendance is limited. A few spots are left. Please register a 

clubregistration.net.  

2) Florida Citrus will join Florida Crown for their 11th annual road trip to Deals Gap and 

Western NC mountains tour on August 16-19. Five or 6 cars from Citrus will join the 



tour. Lisa mentioned there would be a total of 30 cars going and more information 

about the driving route would be sent to participant in the following weeks.  

3) Autocrosses are scheduled of September 15th, November 2, and December 7.  The 

September Autocross is open for registration at www.clubregistration.net. Register 

online in advance for a $5 discount of the registration fee. Wait to register at the 

event you pay $30, instead of $25. 

4) There is another tour of the Brumos Racing Museum scheduled for September 28th. 

Registration is FULL. However, we anticipate cancellations so if you wish to attend 

please register at www.clubregistraion.net and you will be notified if you are 

confirmed a space if a slot becomes available.  

5) Octoberfast, the PCA Club Race and Advanced DE sponsored by Florida Crown and 

Florida Citrus regions is schedule for October 4-6. Registration is now open at 

clubregistration.net. 

6) Registration is now open at clubregistration.net for the fall DE at Roebling Road 

Raceway October 19-20.  

 

New Business 

 

1) The December Holiday Part is scheduled for December 8, 2103 and again will be held 

at 310 Lakeside in Downtown Orlando. 

2) Tickets for parking in the PCA Corral at the Rolex 24 Hour race events at Daytona 

January 23-26 are now available for purchase by calling 800-748-7467. You MUST 

have a Corral ticket AND be driving a Porsche to park in this PCA designated area.  

3) A signup sheet for volunteers for the 2014 Escape was passed around the meeting. 

We are looking for individuals who wish to chair committees and to be general 

volunteers for this major PCA event in our region November 6-9, 2014. If interested 

email Lyn Perez @ lyncperez@gmail.net 

 

Steve Williamson asked for reports of recent events and if there were any additional comments 

or announcements.  

 

Gary Stratton mentioned a trailer was stolen recently from his business in Winter Park and 

asked people to be on the lookout for this trailer.  

 

There being no further business, Steve Williamson adjourned the meeting. As planned for each 

meeting, a number of club members departed for dinner at Francesco’s for food and fellowship. 

  

Lyn Perez 
____________________________________ 

Lyn Perez 

Secretary 


